Piseco Yacht Club

Executive Committee Minutes

May 28, 2011

The spring meeting of the Executive Committee of the Piseco Yacht Club was called to order by Commodore Tom Tys at 2:10 PM on May 28, 2011.  In attendance were Tom Tys, Frank Sczerzenie, Mark Godecki, Chips Arend, Judy and Dave Ford, and Mary Hyde.  The reading of the Secretary's Report was waived.
Treasurer's Report given by Judy Ford:       We will continue paying the racing insurance at $365.00 per year.   There is $5,096.38 in the Savings Account and $146.72 in the Checking Account.  Several members paid their dues at the meeting.  It cost us $21.80 in copying costs to insert our write-up with Bill Edwards' fireworks letter, but it was well worth it considering that we did not pay any postage towards the mailing.   The Treasurer's Report was accepted.
Old Business:  Dave Ford has fixed the mast on the Committee Boat.  Chips may have the missing line for the mooring.   Along with Chips' missing line, Dave has the other supplies needed to repair the mooring for the Committee Boat.  The cleaning of the Committee Boat may have to be postponed until Chips gets other boats out of his garage.
Jim Horan, due to insurance reasons, will not allow the club to moor the boat on his property.   Ed Cox will look for places.  Suggestions are the State parks, Baker's in Higgins Bay, other trailer parks in Higgins Bay, the Irondequoit Club.   We may have to rent a mooring at these locations.   We will ask the following and in this order:  1)    Frank will ask Barry Baker in Higgins Bay,  2)   Dave and Judy will ask the other trailer parks in Higgins Bay, 3)  Chips will ask the Irondequoit Club.
Chips is on the Board of the newly formed Piseco Lake Association.   The issue at hand is the lake level which will fluctuate greatly if the town does not regulate the dam, as has been done for many years.   The Yacht Club sent a letter last year to Rick Wilt supporting the regulation of the level, because a higher level is better for boating/racing purposes.  Chips said that $10,000 has already been spent in legal fees appealing the lower case, which a lakeowner brought against the town and won a verdict of no more regulation.  More discussion will take place at the picnic.
Regarding the Schedule:   The Poker Run will be held on July 23rd this year.    Chips contacted Doug Smith (who joined the club last year) of Fourth Lake about a challenge of the lakes.   However, it would be Flying Scots only, and Chips said it probably won't happen this year.  The picnic will be on July 16 at the Rommel's camp.   Since the picnic runs a big deficit each year, we will charge $6.00 per person and won't buy wine any more.   Members can bring condiments instead of the club buying them.  The Awards Party will be on August 27 at the Irondequoit Club.  Frank will reserve with the Irondequoit Club.
Regarding Committee Boat duty:    we reduced the number of races because we don't have enough members to do Committee Boat duty.   If your duty has been rained out, please expect to be asked to do another duty.   We will attempt to have someone give you a reminder call at least 2 weeks in advance of your duty.   The buoy assignments remain the same except for the Withington's, as we don't know if they will be at the lake in time to put in their buoy.   Gary Hyde will put in #6 and #7 and Ken Hull will take them out.    Tom Tys and Frank Sczerzenie will use the Committee Boat to put in #8 and #9.   Ken Hull will make repairs to the buoys and should give Judy receipts;  Judy will reimburse him for his costs.
Judy and Dave need volunteers for the Poker Run.  Tom will help out using the Committee Boat.  Chips will use his own boat.    Judy will find other volunteers.
The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Hyde

Secretary

